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Dear Readers

Already it is October, the season of Harvest
Thanksgiving when the Teme Valley glows in the
autumn sunshine. It is the season of mists and
mellow fruitfulness when our senses are alive to
the colour and shape of the trees, the heaving
swell of hills and hummocks, the pattern of
hedges and the movement of sheep across the
landscape. We hear geese flying overhead and
look up to see them flying southward in forma-
tion. Rain waters the earth. Seed is sown. We smell
the rich earth, cool to the touch. Indoors some of
us make chutney, bake cakes.

Not so well known are the celebrations for
Francis of Assisi which take place at this time
every year. 800 years ago the first Franciscans ar-
rived on our shores just two years after his death.
There has been a Franciscan house in Canterbury
ever since. Today there are friaries and convents
all over the world as well as a Third Order of men
and women from all walks of life living at home
within their own communities.

Francis was a rich young man, a soldier, the
son of a wealthy merchant. But he was not a man
of his time, he was a man for all times and most
certainly a man for today. He discovered the love
of God for all creation. He loved the unlovely, he
found joy in the outcast. He renounced his wealth.
As he walked the hills of Umbria he saw that all
of creation is interconnected, all depend on each
other. Brother sun and sister moon and the stars;
water, wind and fire. Mother earth, fruits and
flowers and all living creatures. Praise God for all
these blessings and give thanks. Francis lived
anew the creation songs of the psalms. Like Jesus
he withdrew to the hills to pray, to spend time
with God. He lived the life of Jesus in his own
time. His prayer led to action. He was called to

Continued on page 3



This month’s front cover photograph
of swans on the river Teme at Eastham
is by Celia Adams

TemeTalk deadline 18th October

ronsmum@icloud.com or 07482 482629

STAY AT

HOME
Home Support

A break can be good for everyone

We provide

® Respite in your own home

¢ Night sitting

¢ Day sitting

e Support to access the community,
inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier

T: 01299 270675

M: 07969 673092

E: stayathome-homesupport@live.com

Teme Valley South Contacts

Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Assistant Curate: Jen Jones 07749 977821
LLM Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159
Retired clergy: Robert Barlow, Sally Jones

Churchwardens

Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317

Stoke Bliss & Kyre:

Hanleys: Ed Yarnold 07930 882728

Stanford: Alexandra Winnington 07891 346783

Pastoral Team

Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Mel Williams 01584 781284

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sue Softly
01584 881342

Village Hall Bookings

Stoke Bliss & Kyre
Janet Powell, 01885 410598
stokeblisskyrevillagehall@gmail.com
Rochford — Ann Prosser, 01584 781317
Eastham — Helen Matravers, 07580 158673
Hanley - Judy Bayliss, 01886 853813
Stanford — Catherine Mawby, 07831 303792
stanfordwithorletonvillagehall@gmail.com

If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning
service for you

Ovens % Hobs % Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent
fully insured company




From the Registers

Baptism

We welcome to our church family Lucas Kevin
Whittle whose Christening was held on 15th
September at St Michael, Rochford.

Marriage

Although not from our Teme Valley South regis-
ters we offer congratulations to Sophie Fenemore
and James Phipps who were married at St Michael
and All Angels, Knighton on Teme on 17th Au-
gust.

lona inspired services

We loved our pilgrimage to Iona last September
and wanted to bring a little of Iona to the Teme
Valley.

As October is a month full of harvest services
and suppers, our next in the series of Iona services
begins at 4pm on 10th November. These services
involve a pattern of prayer, singing and imagina-
tive engagement with scripture that reflects our
life together as community as we celebrate God’s
presence in our lives.

So you are invited to join us at Hanley Broad-
heath Village Hall. Do give them a try.

Dear Readers

Continued from page 1
revive the church. He attracted devoted followers.
He brought healing and reconciliation in a time of
war. He was not interested in power or posses-
sions. Today his call is as alive as ever in a time of
turmoil, our planet in crisis and nations at war.
This October, on the Feast of St Francis, Rev’d
Jen Jones, serving here in Teme Valley South, will
be professed into the Third Order of the Society of
St Francis. We wish her joy in her endeavour.
Rev’d Sally Jones

Teme Valley Tots

Our Tots group is back in full swing on Fridays,
10.30 to 12noon at Rochford village hall. We break
for half-term on 1st November. For more informa-
tion do contact Tina via email on
tinaslord@gmail.com.

Placement student Rob Little

Many congratulations to Rob, who did a place-
ment with us in TVS churches a year ago. He was
licensed as a lay minister (LLM Reader) on 15th
September at St John Bedwardine in Worcester by
retired bishop Alan Winton. Rev’d Jen Jones and
Pat Snelling went along to represent us on this
happy occasion.

Rev’d Julia

A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations
Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919




Rochford 49 Club

Congratulations to this month’s
£25 winners!

Wednesday winners

21st August No 58 Not sold
28th August No 30 Not sold

4th September No 17 Not sold
11th September No 28 Not sold
18th September No 44 Hazel Bristol
Saturday winners

24th August No 45 Not sold
31st August  No 54 Not sold

7th September No 2 Sue Bridge
14th September No 54 Not sold

There are still plenty of numbers available —
why not join in? It's just £1 per draw and the
profits are split between Rochford church and
the village hall - plus you get two chances each
week to win £25!

Remember, you must be in it to win it!
Ring Gill Smith on

07815 030050

Teme Valley Tote

September’s prize draw, the sixth in this series,
was decided when Rev’d Jen Jones rolled the
dice on 3rd September to select the set of ran-
dom numbers and the starting point. Prizewin-
ners are:

£50 — John Allcock of Pensax (No 318)

£30 - Georgina Painter of Eastham (No 267)
£20 - Jean Young of Pensax (No 355)

You can still take part in this year’s series of

monthly draws by contacting Robin Dean at
robin.c.dean@gmail.com or call 01886 853295.

Lucybelles \\N‘Mﬂ””ﬂ”’,
decorating
Female decorator E

15 years experience
Clean, tidy & [riendly
Interiors & exteriors

07855 132 894
lucybellesdecorating@gmail.com

Deadline for the next issue is 18th October * ronsmum@icloud.com 07482 482629

Your local practice providing high quality veterinary care

Opening times:
Monday to Friday 8.30am to 7.00pm
Saturday 8.30am to 1.00pm
Sunday closed

For more information contact our friendly team
Phone 01885 488822
email info@bromyardvets.co.uk
www.bromyardvets.co.uk
King’s Arms Yard, Bromyard, Herefordshire HR7 4EE




Rochford News

Live music in Rochford

Many thanks to the Scratch Band, who played
their great selection of well-known rock and nlues
songs from across the decades to an appreciative
audience. It is great that local talented musicians
are prepared to give their time to raise funds for
the village hall. Thanks to everyone who helped
and supported this event and to Ann for provid-
ing delicious baked potatoes.

The Big Breakfast

The Big Breakfast at Rochford is on Saturday 5th
October at 9.30am. All are welcome so come along
and enjoy one of Ann’s breakfasts, fruit juice, ce-
real, full English (with vegetarian option), toast,
tea and coffee. Please book with Ann to avoid dis-
appointment!

Church clean

We will be cleaning the church and decorating for
harvest on Saturday 12th October at 2.30pm.
Please come along and help prepare our lovely
church for harvest. We also need a working party
to help tidy up and maintain the churchyard -
trim trees, edge paths, paint railings, etc. Date and
detaild to be confirmed, please look for notifica-
tions on the parish WhatsApp group.

Harvest Festival and supper

The church service is at 5pm on Sunday 13th Oc-
tober followed by supper at the village hall at
6.30pm. All are welcome to either or both - if you
can’t make it to the church service just come for
supper (just £12). Please book supper with Ann.
Donations of harvest produce and non-perish-
ables (tins, packets etc) would also be much ap-
preciated and will be passed on to Tenbury food
bank to support local people in need.

Neigbourhood lunch

Dates for sit down and takeaway neighbourhood
lunches are 29th October and 26th November.
Christmas lunch with raffle will be on 17th De-
cember. Booking for lunches is essential and take-
aways should be collected between 12.30 and
1pm. As food prices are rising the price of lunch
is increased to just £7. Please book with Ann on
01584 781317 at least the previous week.

Church flower rota
Jenny Barbé and harvest helpers, thank you.

Rochford Quiz

On Friday 8th November at 7.30pm at Rochford
village hall — see page 16 for details. Please book
your place with Ann or Andrew. Supper included
for just £12.

Musical evening

On Saturday 30th November at 7.30pm at
Rochford church we are pleased to welcome back
Corrine Frost (cello) and friends for a light-hearted
evening of music and readings. See page 16.

Dates for your diary

Wednesday 2nd November — All Souls Service
when we remember our loved ones who are no
longer with us.

Sunday 22nd December — village Christmas
lunch followed by carol service.

Saturday 24th December — Christmas Eve Mid-
night Service at 11.30p at Rochford Church.

Contacts
Ann on 01584 781317, Andrew on 07809 658484 or
through the parish WhatsApp group

If you would like to be added to the parish
WhatsApp group to keep you up to date with all
the village happenings, please send me your mo-

bile number.
Andrew Barbé

Firewood

Seasoned hardwood
or softwood mixtures

Cut and split
Barn stored

Any load size delivered

01584 881698
07817 691383




Stoke Bliss and Kyre

Social¢-Pub Night

Friday 25th October
Bar opens at 7, food served at 8pm

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Please book food in advance at
SBKVillageHall@gmail.com
The next Social & Pub Night is on 29th November

Thursday 10th October
Thursday 14th November
at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
12.30pm welcome, lunch served at 1pm
Two courses plus refreshments

To book: 07396 813137 or sbklunch@gmail.com

Village hall news

Thanks to everyone who came to the end of sum-
mer barbecue at the August Pub Night. A re-
minder the next pub/social night will be on
Friday 25th October. Bar opens at 7pm with food
(if booked) at 8pm.

November will be our last pub night of the
year and this year we intend to hold a race night
in our usual pub night slot on Friday 29th Novem-
ber. Entrance is only £2.50 plus the usual charge
for food if pre-booked.

A reminder to put Sunday 15th December in
your diary for our Christmas lunch. We were over-
subscribed last year, so will again be operating on
a first come first served principle when it comes
to ordering. Watch out for details in next month’s
issue.

Finally we warmly welcome Ian and Sam to
their new home in the heart of the village. The bus
shelter is looking good!

Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH

e Cranial Osteopathy

e Traditional Osteopathy

e Treating symptoms and
the background condition

Hanley Broadheath
01886 853080

Looking back - looking forward

Stoke Bliss and Kyre Village Hall
Saturday 12th October
2.30 to 4.30pm

Stoke Bliss and Kyre History Exhibition
Review of Guardians of Hollow Meadow
and its first year

Looking forward to greeting old friends
and meeting new ones
For more information contact Maggie Kingston
mdk46@phonecoop.coop or phone
01885 410431 and leave a message

Meadow Meanders with Maggie Kingston
Individuals or small groups (3-8) takes about an
hour, ends with chat and apple-juice
Suggested donation £5 pp to GOHM CIC
To book a time or for more information
contact hollowmeadow23@gmail.com
or ring 01885 410431 and leave a message




Eastham Jottings

Church flowers and cleaning
October — Rhiannon Chapman
November — Diana Potter
Thanks to those who have volunteered for the
spare months. There is always room for more!
Please contact Celia on 01584 781258.

Eastham Coffee Morning

In September Diane Thomson of Air Ambulance
came along and thanked us formally for recent do-
nations totalling £530. See picture below.

The next coffee morning will be on Wednesday
2nd October at 10.30am at Eastham Memorial Hall.
In 2023 Macmillan raised a staggering £18 million
at coffee mornings throughout the country, with
Eastham raising £550. Please come along with
cakes to eat or sell. There will be a special raffle
prize of an afternoon tea for two at Spotty Dog in
Tenbury, as well as the usual Macmillan quizzes
with prizes.

If you can’t come but would still like to give a
donation to Macmillan, just text CUPCAKE to
70550 (one text = £5), go to macmillan.org.uk/ cof-
fee or drop a cash donation to Celia Adams at East-
ham Court.

Please come to the November coffee morning,
hosted by Liz Cattani with a special early Christ-
mas stall.

The Christmas coffee morning will be on
Wednesday 4th December.

Autumn cleaning
Please come along on Saturday 19th October for
the autumn clean of the churchyard and church in-
terior from 10am to 1pm. Come at any time with
gardening tools to tackle the churchyard. All are
welcome whatever your skills. The church interior
includes finishing the flower arrangements for the
Harvest Festival.

Barbecue, tea and cakes throughout. Everyone
welcome.

Pub Night

The pub night will be on Friday 18th October at
7pm at Eastham Memorial Hall. Open to all to
meet up with others. Watch out for the usual ban-
ner. In September the annual slide show of féte
photos was shown — some lovely pictures, thanks
to Matt Hall, Simon Lusty and Jo Wheeler. Amaz-
ing shots!

Pumpkinfest and Harvest Festival

Entries to the church on Sunday 20th October from
9 to 9.45am for judging on the day. You don’t have
to live in Eastham to take part —just join in, it’s all
for fun.

The competitions are adults — heaviest pump-
kin, children — an animal made from a fruit or veg-
etable. Enquiries to Nicky Webb, email
nudgecorner@gmail.com.

In advance and on the day, please bring fruit,
vegetables, tins etc which will be donated to
Maggs Day Centre at Deansway, Worcester. The
collection at the service will be sent to Tenbury
Food Bank.

Hallers six-monthly get together

All hall committees and trustees are invited to an
evening at Holme Lacey Village Hall on Thursday
October 3rd at 7 pm to see another hall and share
ideas with other villages facing the same sort of
challenges. Richard Timney of Community First
will be updating on new initiatives. Just turn up
for 7 pm — check with Celia Adams for any seats
in cars to share a lift. See Richard’s Facebook page
for all halls in Worcestershire and Herefordshire —
Community First H&W-Village Hall Group.

Christmas Market

There will be a Christmas market at Eastham
Memorial Hall on Sunday 1st December, with in-
door and outdoor stalls, a cash bar and hot food.
Please phone Beryl on 01584 781920 or email
events@easthammemorialhall.org.uk if you would
like to have a stall.

Children’s parties at the hall
The new venue is proving a great hit for children’s
parties with a one-off charge from 11am to 5.30pm
(including heating). Morning or afternoon sessions
are £30 (weekdays) and £40 (weekends) in 412 hour
blocks. Contact Mike Palfrey on 07976 854267 or
email mikepalfrey@easthammemorialhall.org.uk.
Celia Adams



Hanley Happenings

Race Night

Place your bets on Saturday 5th October at Hanley
Village Hall. Will your horse win? Alfie’s Kitchen
will be serving their renowned burgers and fries
(takeaway available). Pop-up bar. Bring plenty of
cash for your bets! If you don’t want to join in the
racing, just come for a takeaway.

Relaxation Evening

The relaxation and sound bath evenings with Lyn-
ney are becoming very popular — look out for the
next one in November.

Film Club

To get into the Hallowe’en mood we will be show-
ing The Woman in Black at our next film night on
19th October. Bring food to share at 6.30pm or just
come for the film starting at 7.30pm.

Pumpkin felting
Join Lorraine from Blueberry Button on Sunday
20th October from 2 to 4pm and felt your own
pumpkins!

£25 per person includes cake and the ultimate
tea and coffee. Please book with Lorraine on 07828
671496.

Carole Gardner

Hanley Childe church is having a makeover!
The Harvest Festival on October 22nd is moving
to Hanley William church because of all the reno-
vations taking place at Hanley Childe. The east
window has been removed and new pieces of
stained glass will be installed. The stonework is
also being revamped.

Abig thank you to Dave Diamond for replacing
the posts and gates at the top of Church Alley, they
look really smart!

Sarah Geggie

Days out in south Herefordshire
It is now more than six months since my hip re-
placement and everything has gone really well. I
gave it a good rest before trying to do too much
and now I have no pain and feel like a new person!
When I was feeling better we had a few days
out in the south of the county which I didn’t know
too well. We visited cider makers, of which there
were quite a few, and some of the churches dotted
about in some very strange places, most of them
like ours, small but well loved and looked after.
One that stands out is Brockhampton near Ross
on Wye (pictured below). It has three different roof
profiles, all thatched, so is used a lot for weddings.

Close by is Brockhampton Court nursing home
which, back in the 70s and 80s, was a hotel with a
reputation for holding unusual parties, starting in
the autumn and organised by different groups of
people each Friday night until the spring. Events
started at 11.30pm with supper followed by break-
fast at 4.30am! Guests headed home very tired and
bleary eyed.

The saying went that if you hadn’t been to the
Brock you hadn’t arrived in the party scene! I only
went a few times but never really found the parties
all that interesting, probably because I had to rush
home to do the milking and then play rugby in the
afternoon. Saturday evening I was shattered so
never again!

Ed Yarnold



Stanford * Stanford * Stanford

As autumn approaches and we are blessed with
some sunshine, we can look forward to a number of
events taking place around the valley. The black-
berries are in the hedgerows — perhaps some of you
have been making apple and blackberry crumble
(see page 20). Some cutting back of hedges and tidy-
ing up seems to be on everyone's mind. The farmers
have been busy with their harvests and much work
preparing the hay and straw for the winter. Let’s
hope the rain stays away!

Services in Stanford

Sunday 6th October

Holy Communion at 8.30am

Harvest Festival with choir at 11am followed
by Harvest Lunch at Stanford Village Hall at
12.30pm. Book with Alexandra on 07891 346783 or
Sue on 01584 881342. We would love to see you
there and it would be helpful to have some idea of
numbers in advance.

If you would like to donate produce to decorate
the church please bring it on Saturday 5th October.
If you can help with decorations, we will be there
from 3 to 4 pm. Any donations given for the pro-
duce will be in aid of the Royal Agricultural Benev-
olent Institution.

Church flowers
Flowers for October by Sarah Burgoyne.

Refreshments

Thanks again to Andy and Helen Nicol who
brought the tea, coffee and delicious apple cake
which we all enjoyed afteer the September service.

St Mary’s churchyard working party

Andy Nicol reported that the churchyard working
party on Saturday 7th September was a great suc-
cess. A big thank you to everyone who came and
to Helen who provided much needed refresh-
ments. Much was achieved although much still
needs to be done. Look out for the date for the next
working party which will be announced in the
magazine.

Church news

On 1st September we were sad to say goodbye to
John Lloyd who has played the organ at St Mary's
for 12 years. We thanked him for his diligent re-
pairs to the organ and will miss his organ playing
and his presence. John received a Deanery certifi-
cate of appreciation for his outstanding music min-
istry in the parish and a token gift of appreciation.

Congratulations

to Chloe and Hilgrove Kenrick on the birth of their
little boy, Hugh Mark Kenrick, on 27th July. We
look forward to seeing Chloe leading the TVS
Choir again for the Harvest Festival service.

Mill Farm Country Retail

Congratulations to Julia Haywood, proprietor and
beauty therapist of Pure Thyme Wellbeing and
Beauty, and her team who raised £304 for St
Richard’s Hospice at the salon’s open evening in
September. Thanks to Steve and Rose at the Den
Café for enabling the occasion.

Introducing Artanna (above) which opened on
7th September, bringing luxury furniture, home
furnishings and unique home decor to the Mill
Farm shopping experience. Well worth a visit!

Alexandra Winnington

Teme VALLEY

A cCcounts

Cut the costs of your bookkeeping, PAYE,
VAT, Sage, tax returns and all related
business accounting.

Teme Valley Accounts offers your business
cost-effective rates and friendly advice locally

I have many years of experience and
many satisfied customers in the region

I will work from your premises or my own

For a no obligation discussion or visit
please call

Claire Elliott
01584 881708 or mobile 07731 010099

email: Claire.tva-accounts@outlook.com




Pumpkinfest

Sunday 20th October
at Eastham Church Harvest Festival
Adults: Heaviest pumpkin
Children: An animal made from
a fruit or vegetable
Bring your entry to the church from
9 to 9.45am for judging on the day
Enquires to Nicky Webb at
nudgecorner@gmail.com
Everyone welcome!

Sue’s D&G

Ironing Service Garden Services

Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
. . Border upkeep
Collection and delivery arranged
One-off, occasional or For a complete garden service
regular jobs catered for telephone G Powell

Non-smoker

01584 781356 01886 812302
or 07971 530595

for a prompt & reliable service 07951 464408

Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996

Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs
Please give us a ring




Walking on air

Having been cancelled four times due to bad
weather, Barbara Jones-Williams finall
achieved her dream of wing walking on 7tK
September at RFC Rendcombe Aerodrome,
Cirencester. She took to the skies for an enjoy-
able flight on the top of a 1940s Boeing Stearman
biplane.

The wing walk was to raise much needed
funds for Midlands Air Ambulance, one of Bar-
bara’s chosen charities when she was chairman of
Malvern Hills District Council for the third time
in 2023.

Barbara would like to thank everyone who has
already sponsored her. So far she has raised £4,160.
If you would like to add to this total, go to Just

Foot
Health

Practitioner

A

Treatments <~

Initial assessment

Diabetes foot treatment
Callus removal

Corn removal

Ingrown toenail removal
Thickened toenail reduction

Fungal nail treatment
Cutting/filing finger and toenails
Foot health advice

Verruca reduction

Athletes foot treatment

Deep cream massage

Mobile and clinic based in Tenbury Wells

With over 10 years . %
clinical experience AW& m )

(DIP, RFHP)

Foot Health Practitioner <>
Enhanced DBS check
Fully insured

Sole Therapy

Contact to book an appointment

07703 578403 sole.therapy@outlook.com

Giving and search for Barbara Jones-Williams.

She would also like to thank her husband
Neville and family for supporting her. She had a
fantastic day and it was an experience she will
never forget.

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY 7.30AM - 6PM

6 months to 5 years

7.30AM - 8.30AM

Contact Abi or Rachel on 01886 812380
or Manager@cliftoneyc.co.uk

1



A lovely surprise at the Neighbourhood Lunch

Alovely surprise awaited our regular attendees at
the Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch on
Thursday 12th September.

Tables were decorated with fresh harvest pro-
duce (which the guests were able to take home)
and a delicious meal was served — cottage pie with
roasted vegetables followed by fruit crumble and
custard and tea or coffee and a chocolate.

The surprise was that through careful budget-

ing and a generous donation of £125 towards the
costs from the Alexandra Dyke’s Trust this lunch
was free!

In fact the lunch is going from strength to
strength and with careful accounting we can re-
duce the normal cost of our monthly get together
to just £7 for a two course meal and a drink of your
choice from this month onwards.

So if you would like to join us for a catch up
with your neighbours or maybe make some new
friends, the lunch is held at Stoke Bliss & Kyre vil-
lage hall on the second Thursday of every month.
Our next lunch is on Thursday 10th October at
1pm.

As all the food is freshly cooked by our chefs
on site, it is essential that we know if you plan to
come along so we can make sure we have catered
for you. To book your lunch you can either phone
07396 813137 or email sbklunch@gmail.com.

We look forward to meeting you soon.

The Stoke Bliss & Kyre
Neighbourhood Lunch team

Yoga class

at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Tuesday mornings from 10 to 11am

Please contact Karen on
07789 913425

of knowing you have helped make a difference
to someone’s life. Volunteer with our friendly

community transport service. Drive your own
ehicle for which there is g mileage
ement. Times to

Discuss joining our team by telephoning
01584 233131 or email admin@temewheels.org.uk
Website: temewheels.org.uk
We are open from 9am to 1pm Monday to Friday
We look forward to hearing from you




What’s on at The Regal in October

Broadcast
Tues1st ~ 7.00pm  Othello live from the
Globe Theatre
Tues 15th  7.15pm  The Royal Ballet: Alice’s
Adventures in Wonderland
Films
Wed 2nd  7.00pm  Sing Sing (15)
Thurs3rd 7.00pm  Grease (PG)
Fri 4th 7.00pm  Shaun of the Dead (15)

Wed9th  7.00pm Deadpool & Wolverine (15)
Fri1l0th  7.00pm The Crow (18)
Sat19th  11.00am Disney Junior Cinema

Club 2024
Thurs 31st 4.30pm  Casper (PG)
7.00pm Hallowe’en screening (tba)
Live Cabaret
Sat 5th 730pm  Jenny ‘The Vixen’ Ryan:
Out of the Box
Live Music
Sat12th  7.30pm Dire Streets
Thurs 17th 8.00pm  This is the Police

Fri18th ~ 7.30pm Fairport Convention
Sat26th ~ 7.00pm The Ministry of Rock
Live Theatre
22nd-25th  7.15pm  The Ghost Train
Box office 01584 811442
Open Monday to Friday 10am to 12 noon
and Saturday 10am to 1pm

The Filling Station

Our next meeting is on Thursday 17th October
at Eastham Memorial Hall at 7.15 for a 7.30pm
start, when Dudley Anderson will be speaking
to us. Dudley is the pastor of Stourport Family
Church in Stourport-on-Severn and has a
radio station ministry called Godtracker. We
look forward to hearing his message.

We look forward to your joining us for this
evening of fellowship, worship, teaching and
refreshments. If you are not on our mailing
list and would like further information or de-
tails about our meetings please contact me on
kate.harley6@gmail.com.

Activities at Eastham
Memorial Hall
e DPilates, Tuesdays 1pm and 2.15pm. Contact

Sue on 07974 343609, sue579@icloud.com for de-
tails or a taster session.

* Yoga, ring Zoe on 07962 981456 or see

www.zedyoga.co.uk. Wednesdays at 10am. ®
Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
lu.500@live.co.uk. Wednesdays at 12 noon, just
turn up.

¢ Kung Fu, Adam on 07720 643524, for young-

sters on Saturdays at 9.30am. Available on re-
quest.

Kyre Park Garden

The Park consists of five lakes, waterfalls,
follies, a Grade |l listed Jacobean barn,
a ruin and a Norman dovecote

Open daily 10am to 5pm
Suggested donation of £3.50

Dogs are welcome in the Park
and allowed off leads if kept under control
No cycles allowed in the grounds

Kyre Park, Tenbury Wells WR15 8RW

JAB Carpentry &
Building Repairs
All aspects of carpentry and

building alterations undertaken
Free estimates

07976 909677

01886 853534
jabcarpentry@btinternet.com




Race Night

Saturday 5th October, 6.30pm
at Hanley Village Hall

Fun for all the family
£2.50 entry — cash only

Pop-up Bar

Alfie’s Kitchen will be
serving their delicious
food from 6.30 to 9pm
Takeaway available
Cash or card

Pumpkin
Felting

Sunday 20th October
from 2 to 4pm
at Hanley Village Hall
Get crafting with Lorraine from

Blueberry Button and create
your very own felted pumpkins!

£25 per person includes cake
and the ultimate tea or coffee

Book with Lorraine on
07828 671496

ROB NORTHWOOD

RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
L]
Extensions and Oak Porches
L]
Stonework and Roofing

L]
Pointing and Chimney Repairs

L]
Lime Work
L]

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance
L]

Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986
info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

Digital aerial and satellite services
Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk




The Big
Breakfast

at Rochford Village Hall
Saturday 5th October
at 9.30am

All welcome — come along and enjoy one of

Ann’s breakfasts: fruit juice, cereal, full English
(with vegetarian option), toast, tea and coffee

Just £12, children half price

Book with Ann on 01584 781317
to avoid disappointment

TemeTalk

Deadline 18th October
07482 482629 or ronsmum@icloud.com

You’re invited to
Eastham Good Neighbours
Macmillan Coffee Morning

on Wednesday 2nd October
from 10am to 12 noon
at Eastham Memorial Hall

You're welcome to bring a cake or
something yummy to share
(homemade or bought!)

WIN afternoon tea for two
at Spotty Dog

Macmillan quizzes with prizes

If you can't come but would still like to give a
donation to Macmillan
just text CUPCAKE to 70550 (one text = £5),
go to macmillan.org.uk/coffee
or phone 0845 0742606
Texts cost £5 plus network charge.
Macmillan will receive 100% of every £1 donated
in this way. Obtain bill payer's permission.
Text STOP to 70550 to opt out from future
communications from Macmillan

giwver S

t
urfer SupPO

Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon?

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy,
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items?

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

Silver Surfer Support

I've been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
1 will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs
The first assessment visit will be free after which | will charge £25 per hour
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295
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Christmas is coming!

Come to our

Knitwear sale
for Christmas presents for your nearest
and dearest — and of course for yourself!

Saturday 9th November, 9am to 12.30pm
at Stanford Village Hall

The Browns are returning with their
range of men's and ladies’ wool and
cashmere knitwear and ladies’ coats.
This will be their last visit so there will be
some closing down bargains.

All commission goes to St Mary’s Church!
Refreshments ¢ Raffle
Call Robin on 01886 853295 with any queries

Friday 8th November at 7.30pm
at Rochford Village Hall
We are pleased to welcome back

the West Midlands Premier Quiz Master

who has arranged a fun quiz for all with a great

range of rounds including trivia, true or false,

sport, music and many more

Teams of four or just come along
and join a team on the night
£12 to include supper
Book with Ann on 01584 781317

Sorry, no bar — please bring your own drink

Race/Pub Night

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
Friday 29th November

Bar opens at 7pm
First race starts at 7.30pm

Entrance £2.50
Two-course meal £7.50
(pre-booked only)
Cash bar

Come along and join us for
a fun night at the races
Choose your horse(s) for each race
for just £1 per horse

Will you be a winner?

To confirm attendance and book meal
email sbkvillagehall@gmail.com

A /V[um/ EI}W
on Saturday 30th Novembe!
at 7.30pm
in Rochford church
Corrine Frost (cello) and friends

A wonderful evening of li)ght-hearted music
and readings to get in the Christmas mood

For tickets contact Ann (01584 781317)
or Andrew (07809 781317)

email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk




Films at Hanley Village Hall

Saturday 19th October, 7.30pm
The Woman in Black

A lawyer is assigned to travel to a village to examine a

house that belonged to a recently deceased woman. He

discovers the spirit of the same woman and learns that
she's killing the village children.

Stars Daniel Radcliffe, Ciaran Hinds, Janet MTeer,
Sophie Stuckey, Mischa Handley
Director James Watkins

Please bring food and drink to share at 6.30pm
Film starts at 7.30pm
Tickets £5, over 18s only
Enquiries 07471 192649

DriVing IeSS()nS JOE CHURCHILL

. AERIAL AND SATELLITE
in local Tenbury area ENGINEER

TEME VALLEY 07903837814
m AERIALS TEMEVALLEYAERIALS@
OUTLOOK.COM

AERIAL INSTALLATIONS | SKY+ AND FREESAT INSTALLATIONS

Ca"/WhatSAPP FAULT FINDING AND REPAIRS | TV WALL MOUNTING | TV
POINTS TO ADDITIONAL Rooms | FM AND DiGITAL RADIO IN-
lonathan 0791 7 37331 9 STALLATIONS | CCTV INSTALLATIONS
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The Bible Course

Explore the BIG story

Churches Together in the Teme Valley
invites you to join them for an informal four-week Bible study
(video and discussion) at the home of Des and Beryl Robson

Hop Barn South, Lower House Farm, Shelsley Beauchamp WR6 6RE

Wednesday 16th October to Wednesday 13th November (with a week’s break for half term)
7 pm to 9 pm with light refreshments

Please register with beryl.blackburn@yahoo.com, jill.together@g.mail.com,
jendenniston@g.mail.com

To find out more ring Jill Smith, 01886 853311 or Beryl Robson, 01886 836636
or go to biblesociety.org.uk and search ‘The Bible Course’

CS-PLUMBING.CO.UK
07972 435102

Are you looking for local professional
plumbing services?

Contact us and we will get your plumbing
fixed quickly and efficiently

chris@cs-plumbing.co.uk

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

¢ Cesspool & Pump Stations

* Soakaways

* Blockage Clearance

* Sewage Treatment Engineers

* Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
* CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk
Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471

Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ

Fast reliable service established for over 30 years




From your motoring correspondent ...

Just before Covid I reached my peak motoring
ambition. I bought a Range Rover. This was
slightly accidental — my elderly Land Rover Dis-
covery had reached a point where the cost of the
next service exceeded its value, so it had to go.

The pre-loved Range Rover Vogue SE has a
4.4L turbo diesel engine and has been a joy to
drive but it has been less joyful paying for it.

The fuel economy struggles to reach
30mpg but isn’'t a problem as my
mileage is fairly low. Road tax at £675
works out at 10p per mile. It would
hurt less if I travelled further.

Now there are worrying mes-
sages appearing on the dashboard
and also from Will at Will’s Autos,

5o what to do?

As I now travel only 500 to 600
miles a month I am considering going
electric. But what are the pros and cons?

The pros suggest that a good two or three year
old electric car is as cheap as chips. The petrol or
diesel versions of such models are much more ex-
pensive and it seems you can buy a lot of car at
three years old with fewer that 20,000 miles on
the clock for £10,000 to £15,000. And it will help
save the planet.

Running costs, by charging at home, will be
negligible. Road tax will be zero. Insurance may
be reduced, but not a lot.

What are the cons? Range anxiety probably
comes top of the list. A very nice used Mazda
claims a range of only 124 miles (and several oth-
ers up to 200 miles). Most of my journeys are
round trips to Tenbury, Bromyard, Leominster or
Ludlow with longer trips occasionally to Here-
ford, Worcester or Shrewsbury. The furthest of
these has a round trip of less than 100 miles.

But, I hear you ask, what about travel-

ling in winter with headlights on,
windscreen wipers running and the
heater on full? Will that reduce
the range? I'm sorry, I don’t
know the answer. Our electrician
advises us to install a dedicated
external car charging point (cost
£1,000) and not to rely on an ex-
tension lead plugged into a three-
pin socket.

I do however have a “get out of jail”
card for any longer journey as I can ask my wife
nicely if I can use her petrol driven car which goes
over 400 miles on one tankful. And there’s always
a good chance of finding a petrol station if we run
low.

If T do make the leap to electric I will let you
know — but only if there’s a space to fill in the
magazine!

WBG

Home
Tutoring

KS2 English, Maths and French
English Literature and Language
to A Level
Proofreading and essay-writing
guidance for adults
Latin and Classical Greek to GCSE
Beginners’ piano lessons

We can offer online lessons

Paul Tiffany MA, PGCE
Catherine Tiffany MA, PGCE
Both DBS checked
01885 410229
pltiffany@aol.com
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Apple and blackberry crumble

Make this seasonal apple and blackberry crumble
for a comforting family pud. Pre-cooking the top-
ping will make it extra-crispy, while also retaining
the texture of the fruit. Serves 4

Ingredients

For the crumble topping

120g plain flour

60g caster sugar

60g unsalted butter at room temperature, cut into
pieces

For the fruit compote
300g Braeburn apple

30g unsalted butter

30g demerara sugar

115g blackberries

Y4 tsp ground cinnamon
vanilla ice cream, to serve

Method
Heat oven to 190C/170C fan/gas 5. Tip 120g plain
flour and 60g caster sugar into a large bowl.

Add 60g unsalted butter, then rub into the flour
using your fingertips to make a light breadcrumb
texture. Do not overwork it or the crumble will be-
come heavy.

Sprinkle the mixture evenly over a baking
sheet and bake for 15 mins or until lightly

coloured.

Meanwhile, for the compote, peel, core and cut
300g Braeburn apples into 2cm dice.

Put 30g unsalted butter and 30g demerara
sugar in a medium saucepan and melt together
over a medium heat. Cook for 3 mins until the
mixture turns to a light caramel.

Stir in the apples and cook for 3 mins. Add 115g
blackberries and % tsp ground cinnamon, and
cook for 3 mins more.

Cover, remove from the heat, then leave for 2-
3 mins to continue cooking in the warmth of the
pan.

To serve, spoon the warm fruit into an oven-
proof gratin dish, top with the crumble mix, then
reheat in the oven for 5-10 mins. Serve with vanilla
ice cream.

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farwm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |
| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |
| Function room available with catering
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk
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The Dictionary of Lost Words by Pip Williams

The Dictionary of Lost Words by
Pip Williams is an enchanting
book about women and words,
love and loss — tender, moving
and sometimes heart-breaking.

It tells the story of Esme
who, as a child, went every day
with her father to the Scripto-
rium where the editor of the
first Oxford English Dictionary,
James Murray, worked with
his team of lexicographers on
words and their definitions.
The Scriptorium was a shed in
the garden of Murray’s house
in Oxford. As a child Esme sat
under the big table where Mur-
ray’s assistants worked. One
day a slip of paper containing

liantly mixes fact with fiction.
Esme is briefly involved with
the suffragette movement and
lives through the First World
War. All the time she is learn-
ing and noting down the
words which poor and unedu-
cated  people, especially
women, used to describe their
experiences of life.

The book is full of finely
drawn characters: Lizzie, a ser-
vant at the Murrays’ house
who looks after the motherless
Esme and guides her through
her growing up, Esme’s father
and her aunt Ditte, James Mur-
ray, his wife and daughters and
the men in his team, the people

a forgotten word fluttered to
the ground and she picked it up and put it in her
pocket — and so her collection of lost words began.
As she grew up Esme collected other words,
words which were spoken but never written down
because the people who used them couldn’t read
or write, words which were too crude or offensive
for the dictionary.
The story spans the end of the nineteenth and
the beginning of the twentieth centuries and bril-

Esme meets in the markets and
pubs of Oxford and the injured soldiers coming
back from the war - all leap from the page and
help to weave a fascinating story about the mak-
ing of the dictionary and the words that were left
behind.

If you love words you’ll love this book, a love
letter to words and language.
SG

Richard Haines

THE WORCESTERSHIRE
CHIMNEY SWEEP

07752 116629, 01584 781358

lostcityd@hotmail.co.uk
www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep
Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing
£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation

21




22



Teme Valley Wildlife

2024 has been a diffi-
cult year for garden-
ers and farmers
alike. Persistent rain,
cool night tempera-
tures and low light
levels have made
growing plants a
challenge.

Many gardeners
noticed a springtime
surge in slug and
snail  populations
and most found
them well-nigh im-
possible to com-bat.
After early losses, 1
tested a strategy new
to me, a low barrier of copper mesh fixed around
my emerging vegetable seedlings. It is one I can
recommend. For my clematis, whose buds were
being eaten as soon as they formed, I made a do-
it-yourself barrier from old plastic nets in which
daffodil bulbs had been sold. Tied around the base
of the stems where the buds were forming, these
were unsightly but effective. Although the growth
of my vegetables and some flowers slowed down

A silver washed fritillary

early on, it caught
up as the year pro-
gressed and the
plants were eventu-
ally productive.

I think this shows
an important lesson
about nature. There
is an inherent adapt-
ability in biological
systems which pre-
serves life. A concept
once dubbed “the
selfish gene” tried to
explain how natural
variation and evolu-
tion act to protect
living  organisms.

There is always an ecological balance in operation
which prioritises survival. I was impressed, after
fuming at the work of slugs in my garden, that I
then began to feel empty snail shells crunch under
my wellingtons. My garden thrushes were having
a field day with my snails. It is worth remember-
ing that any population which suddenly rises ben-
efits that of its predators. Their numbers increase

Continued on page 24

TCHORLEY’S

FINE ART AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS

Regular fine art & antiques sales
International online bidding
No charges for unsold lots
Extensive free parking & café
Insurance & probate valuations

Contact us for a free
auction valuation

01452 344499
enquiries@chorleys.com
www.chorleys.com

Marieke Smith offers
professional, no obligation advice
on mortgage

and protection.

Whether you are buying a

new property, looking to
remortgage or just

want to discuss your op-

tions, contact Marieke

to discuss how she can help
make your mortgage work for you.

07774 015706
marieke.smith@justmortgages.co.uk
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Continued from page 23

too. Next year, the increased predators lower the
population on which they prey back down to an
average level.

Something similar happened to butterfly num-
bers this year. Butterflies were more abundant last
year than any year I can remember. This year’s
crash in numbers, although undoubtedly aided by
the wet weather, was in part a natural phe-
nomenon where population numbers rise and fall
from year to year. I certainly won’t be predicting
no butterflies in 2025, T have every confidence that
they will bounce back. It must be so, because life
hasn’t survived on this planet for untold millennia
without a few bumps along the way.

An unexpected benefit of so much wet
weather has been the abundant growth of bram-
bles — not at first sight a good thing. But what a
fantastic crop of blackberries there has been this
year! And next year there will be more nectar to

PATIOS, DRIVEWAYS, BRICK, BLOCK PAVING, DECKING,
FENCING, GARDEN FURNITURE, GUTTERING, BOATS,

& WORCESTERSHIRE  CARAVANS, COMMERCIAL AND MUCH

« HEREFORDSHIRE
«* GLOUCESTERSHIRE
<+ WEST MIDLANDS

«+ SHROPSHIRE

< AND BEYOND

boost the butterflies, not to mention more berries
for us to make into pies.

Another welcome appearance in 2024 was that
of the ghost orchid. This diminutive plant was first
spotted not far away in Herefordshire in 1854. It
has been recorded sporadically over the years and
was then deemed extinct — until one flowered fif-
teen years ago. It has flowered once again in 2024,
probably in the Welsh Marches (but I can’t know
for sure, it’s a secret).

The next meeting of the Teme Valley Wildlife
Group is at 7:30pm on Thursday 10th October at
Stoke Bliss and Kyre village hall. It is always a
pleasure to welcome Rosemary Winnall, whose
talk is called “In search of ancient trackways”. Ev-
eryone is most welcome and it is just £3 on the
door.

Stephanie Mocroft

For up-to-date information on wildlife seen in our area,
or to give sightings or comments please visit our Face-
book page. Our programme of events, bird survey and
archive photographs can be found at www.temevalley-
wildlife.co.uk We normally hold meetings on the second
Thursday of the month. A warm welcome awaits. Con-
tact us by email at tvwg@outlook.com.

TemeTalk deadline 18th October

ronsmum@icloud.com
07482 482629contributions — the sooner

Routine and emergency emptying of domestic and commercial
* SEPTIC TANKS
« TREATMENT PLANTS
e ALL SEWAGE SYSTEMS
* BLOCKAGE CLEARANCE
* GREASE TRAPS

throughout Herefordshire, Shropshire and Worcestershire

Call us now for your free quote
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Rock Bridge Club BOWllhg

Every Sunday at 7pm Keep fit and have fun!

at Rock Village Hall @ Brimfield and Little Hereford
New members welcome Bowling Club

Phone 07854 951330 Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435

Tenbury Transport Trust

Patron Angela Brinton, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire (Rtd)
Awarded Best Community Transport West Midlands 2021

Do you need to travel somewhere? Shopping, medical appointments, visiting friends?
Are you struggling to use public transport?
Or perhaps you don’t have access to public transport?

Then we may be able to help

Established as a charity in 2014, Tenbury Transport Trust aims to meet
the transport needs of all ages and abilities in Tenbury Wells and the surrounding area
We use cars and wheelchair accessible mini buses and provide a safe door-to-door service

It costs just £10 per person per year to become a member so give us a ring today on

01584 810491
Our office is at 34 Teme Street, Tenbury Wells, WR15 8AA
We are open Monday to Friday from 9am to 1pm
email admin@tttrust.org.uk website www.tttrust.org.uk Follow us on Facebook
If you would like to become part of this amazing organisation as a volunteer
please get in touch on 01584 810491

RVIN HR OUN N

Do you need a dependable consistent
quality supplier of seasoned and
kilndried hardwood and softwood

firewood?

Cut and split to suit and delivered in
breathable 1.2-cubic metre bags
so no need to restack

Small delivery vehicle fitted with
crane can deliver to most locations
and situations

Call David to discuss your
requirements on

07866 441154
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Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm
0845 367 9990
Samaritans
01905 21121/0345 909090

Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group
meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon
at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

Free confidential support and advice 01886 853633
HWS
PEST CONTROL
20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed . .
Mowing2Growing

* Rats * Mice

* Wasps* Hornets

* Bees % Fleas

* Flies * Clothes moths

* Moles * Woodworm
Telephone Darren on

07818 034301
email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

Gardening Services
Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance
Hedge trimming
Seasonal hedgelaying
Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services
Reliable and Friendly Service
01885 410625 / 07778 818808
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What’s on in Teme Valley South

October

2nd Wednesday Eastham Macmillan Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
5th  Saturday The Big Breakfast, Rochford Village Hall, 9.30am

Race Night, Hanley Village Hall, 6.30pm
6th  Sunday Harvest service, St Mary’s Stanford, 11am followed by lunch at 12.30
10th Thursday = Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
12th Saturday Church clean, Rochford church, 2.30pm

History Exhibition, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 2.30pm

13th Sunday Harvest Festival, Rochford Church, 5pm, followed by supper at 6.30pm
16th Wednesday The Bible Course, Hop Barn South, Shelsley Beauchamp, 7pm
18th Friday Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7pm

19th Saturday Pumpkinfest and Harvest Festival, Eastham church, 10am
Autumn clean, Eastham church and churchyard, 10am
Social & Pub Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7pm
Film Night at Hanley Village Hall, The Woman in Black, 6.30pm
20th Sunday Pumpkin felting, Hanley Village Hall, 2pm
29th Tuesday Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

November
6th  Wednesday Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
8th  Friday Rochford Quiz with supper, Rochford Village Hall, 7.30pm

9th  Saturday Knitwear Sale, Stanford Village Hall, 9am

14th Thursday  Neighbourhood Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 12.30pm
26th Tuesday Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

29th Friday Social & Pub/Race Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7pm
30th Saturday Musical evening in Rochford church

December

1st  Sunday Christmas market, Eastham Memorial Hall

4th  Wednesday Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am
15th  Sunday Christmas Lunch, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths
by 18th of the previous month
telephone 07482 482629
or email ronsmum@icloud.com

Deadline for the November issue of TemeTalk is 18th October
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Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, contact Rev Julia if you would like to join us.
The blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett who can be con-
tacted on 01886 853099 for details.

The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by search-

ing ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website
www.churchofengland.org/ more / media-centre / church-online / weekly-online-services

Services Schedule

Sunday 6th October
8.30am Stanford Said Holy Communion
11.00am Stanford Harvest Festival Choir and Lunch
6.30pm Worcester Cathedral ~ Diocesan Harvest Service
Sunday 13th October
10.00am Kyre Harvest Festival
5.00pm Rochford Harvest Festival followed by
6.30pm Rochford Village Hall Harvest Supper
Sunday 20th October
10.00am Eastham Family Harvest Festival
2.00pm Walking Church
5.00pm Hanley William Harvest Festival followed by refreshments
and auction

Sunday 27th October
10.00am Rochford All Age and Holy Communion
4.00pm Stoke Bliss Evening Prayer
Saturday 2nd November
3.00pm Rochford All Souls Service
Sunday 3rd November
10.00am Stanford Holy Communion and hymns
4.00pm Stanford Evensong

Radfield

Home Care

‘Worcester, Droitwich and Malvern o Outings & activities

SERVICES WE PROVIDE: aousSholdicacs

o (wd * Medication support
IVesin care * Wellbeing

* Daily care * Day care « Dementia care y,

* Electronic connected care ¢ Personal care P

General Plumbing Oftec approved
Bathrooms QOil boilers
Hot water cylinders Servicing

Fully insured, 14 years’ experience

07565 181554

anthony.marston@hotmail.co.uk

Please call us at any time for more information

01 905 427863 worcester@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk




01584 810575

6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
WR15 8BW

www.norrisandmiles.co.uk
post@norrismiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice

Wills and Powers of Attorney
Property sale and purchase

Divorce, separation, finance and
children

Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements

Administration of Estates and Tax
Planning

Business and farm sales, purchase and
Tenancies

Grant and Review of Easements and
Covenants




A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 » mobile 07971 530595
Rochford, Tenbury Wells

« Alterations/extensions * maintenance/repairs
* Electrical » Brickwork/tiling
* Carpentry * Patios / garden walls * Plumbing and heating

* A complete building service * Quality craftsmanship
¢ Full public liability insurance * Free quotations
Professional and qualified advice

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion




